Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
MRGMiami
The Florida Department of Transportation, District One, announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, August 25, 2015, 4:30 p.m. ‒ 6:30 p.m.
PLACE: Jacaranda Public Library, 4143 Woodmere Park Boulevard, Venice, Florida 34293
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) along with its contractor, AJAX Paving Industries, will make improvements to US 41 in Sarasota County beginning in early September. Crews will remove old asphalt and resurface the roadway from Woodmere Road to the Lowes entrance, and replace traffic and pedestrian signals.

Lane closures are not permitted during the following times:

• Northbound US 41 - 5 a.m. to 8 p.m.
• Southbound US 41 - 7 a.m. to 10 p.m.
The $2.8 million project is expected to be complete in spring 2016.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Jamie Schley, Florida Department of Transportation, District One, 801 N. Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830, (863)519-2573 or Jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jamie Schley, Florida Department of Transportation, District One, 801 N. Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830, (863)519-2573 or Jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Lauren Hatchell, Media Relations Group on behalf of the Florida Department of Transportation, (941)359-7359 or by e-mail: lauren.hatchell@dot.state.fl.us.
